
The Foundation recognized 25 T.F. 
Riggs seniors as Scholars of Excellence 
and the 16 educators they nominated 
as Educators of Excellence at the 2019 
Evening of Excellence in May.  The 
Evening of Excellence celebrated 
graduating seniors with at least a 3.75 
grade point average.  Additionally, the 
evening recognized the educators who 
made a difference in the education of 
these students, with one educator being 
named the 2019 BankWest Educator of 
Excellence.

Kelly Brandt, T.F. Riggs High School 
physics teacher, received the 2019 
BankWest Educator of Excellence award 
and a $1,500 grant from BankWest.  
Brandt was nominated by members 
of the Class of 2019 who noted his 
enthusiasm for teaching and the work 
he does to prepare students for careers 
in engineering, physics, science and 
math.  Brandt’s commitment to making 
the effort to make complex topics 
understandable and his genuine interest 
in his students made Brandt standout 
among the other nominees for the Class 
of 2019.

According to Janelle Toman, Foundation 
Vice President and emcee for the 
event, “Pierre is so fortunate to have 
outstanding teachers at every level of 
our system.  The impact that a teacher 

can make on a student or a class cannot 
be overstated.”  Toman added, “It is a 
very difficult task to have to choose one 
educator to recognize each year, but it 
is wonderful to have so many nominees 
– made directly from the students – to 
choose between.”  

The same can be said of the 25 students 
recognized at the event.  While the 
Class of 2019 is one of the smallest to 
graduate from T.F. Riggs in decades, 
the percentage of the class recognized 
as Scholars of Excellence is among the 
highest in the Evening of Excellence 
history.  “The Class of 2019 may be small 
in numbers, but it is as impressive as any 
class the Foundation has recognized 
with the Evening of Excellence or our 
scholarships for students in the 20 plus 
years of the Foundation,” according to 
Jennifer Stalley, Foundation Executive 
Director.  “This is an impressive group of 
students and the Foundation is excited 
to see all the things they will achieve 
with their Pierre education,” said Stalley.

In addition to recognizing the Scholars 
of Excellence and the Educator or 
Excellence Nominees, the Foundation 
also awarded its six scholarships to 
graduating students. These scholarships 
ranged in amounts from $1,000 to 
$4,000.   (See pages 4-5 for the 2019 
Foundation scholarship winners.)
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Evening of Excellence Celebrates Students and Teachers

Scholars of Excellence
Carly Bowman

Elise Carda
Brenna Dimmitt

Tess Erwin
Jade Evans

Adam Forman
Halle Gronlund

Sarah Hemmelman
Ethan Hill

Caleb Huizenga
Claire Hussey
Mattie Jones
Sabrina Kintz
Abbigail Kitts

Jack Maher
Emily Mikkelsen

Tate Mueller
Dmitri Mutchelknaus

Mackenzie Rath
Ellie Richards

Joshua Rounds
Annabelle Simpson

Sophia Stueven
Sydney Theobald
Jordan Thompson

2019 Evening of Excellence - Photo by 
Campea Photography
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Board Members
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Capital University Center Designee 
Lindsey Riter-Rapp - Vice President

At Large Trustee
Nick Marso 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At Large Trustee
Betty Hanson  - Secretary

Pierre School District Board Representative
Dan Cronin - Director

Pierre School District Board Representative
Dennis James - Director

Pierre School District Board Representative
Bob Lowery - Director 

City of Pierre Designee
Gina Schuetzle - Director 

At Large Trustee
Deanne Booth  - Director

At Large Trustee

The Foundation was established in 
1995 with a gift from the Cora London 
Estate. Cora London was a successful 
clothier business owner and operator for 
many years in Pierre. Her generosity will 
encourage additional grants, gifts and 
endowments for educational purposes.

The Pierre Educational Foundation is a 
501(c)(3) non-profit, community based 
organization committed to academic 
excellence in the Pierre Public School 
District.

The activities of the foundation are directed 
by a Board of Trustees representing 
business, education and the community.

The funds of the Pierre Educational 
foundation are currently being managed 
and held by the community-based Oahe 
Foundation.

From the President
Janelle Toman

When the Pierre 
Educational 
Foundation 
was created in 
1995, its goal 
was to promote 
the educational 
development of 
students, staff, 

and graduates of the Pierre School 
District through delivery of quality 
educational opportunities and 
resources.

As a 501(c)(3) non-profit, 
community-based organization, 
the Pierre Educational Foundation’s 
mission is to inspire academic 
excellence. A most visible example 
of that commitment is the annual 
Evening of Excellence held each year 
in early May, when the foundation 
honors and recognizes outstanding 
senior students and faculty 
members from Riggs High School. 
We also support scholarships for 
Riggs High School graduates, which 
are awarded through the generosity 
of families and donors with close 
connections to the Pierre area.

As we all consider ways to further 
the educational development of 
Pierre School District students and 
graduates, we also know that state 
and education agencies are called 
on to meet the growing workforce 
demands across South Dakota and 
this region. 

Over the last several years, agencies 
representing postsecondary 
education, workforce development, 
and labor have been talking about 
statewide attainment goals. One 
that the state of South Dakota took 
particular interest in was a goal 
that 65 percent of South Dakota 
citizens, ages 25 to 34, hold some 
type of postsecondary credential 
by 2025. This goal addressed a wide 
range of educational attainment—
from technical certificates and 
apprenticeships to associate, 

bachelor, and graduate degrees.

The 65 percent goal was based on 
projections from the Center on 
Education and the Workforce that 
roughly 65 percent of all jobs in 
South Dakota would require some 
level of postsecondary education 
by 2020. This has been an important 
starting point for discussions 
among higher education providers, 
policymakers, community advocates, 
and business leaders.

I think we can all agree there is 
a need to educate more South 
Dakotans to higher levels for a 
knowledge- and service-based 
economy. The 65 percent goal is 
ambitious, and it will likely take 
us longer than 2025 to reach it. 
The Pierre Educational Foundation 
stands ready to partner in the 
educational development of 
our community’s most precious 
resource: our children.

Thank you for supporting our 
mission: Inspiring Academic 
Excellence.

The Pierre Educational Foundation 
would like to hear about marriages, 
births, and remembrances of alumni 
who have passed away. We will also be 
printing information about upcoming 
class reunions, so please keep us 
informed so we can help keep your 
classmates informed.

Please send your news to our offices at PO 
Box 94, Pierre, SD 57501, or via e-mail to 
jennifer@pefgovs.org.

Alumni News
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The class of 1969 celebrated their 50th reunion on the weekend of September 6-7, 2019. Pictured in the photo above include: 

Row 1:  Peggy Rose Huber, Rodney Stoeser, Dale Hosman, Terry Erickson, Paul Marso, Steve Stoeser, Doug Kaufman, Carroll 
Fredrichson, Dale Hunsley, Dave Jensen, Randy Sarvis Row 2:  Mary Lou Walsh Goehring, Sandy Schwellenbach Verhelst, Candy Grant 
Randen, Susan Pellerzi King, Linda Cruse Dopps, Jan Osterkamp Aden, Charlene Schweigert Lower, Mary Neibur Larscheid-Christensen, 
Julie Gilkerson Cholik, Kristi Bennett Martin, Judy Riis Bohling, Colleen Burke Schumacher, Judy Pugh Connor, Harold Baker, Terry 
Sporer Row 3:  Clayton Wald, Gary Fisher, Bob Gunderson, Debra Gould Piccolo, Lucy Canaday Lindsay, Jan Gifford Rudicel, Marsha 
Martin Berreth, Kayleen Barge Williams, Karen Brewer McBrayer, Sandy Ewing Arnberg, Damon Milner, Terry Shangreaux, Pam Neuharth 
Moen, Patti McKown Gromer, Dina Singlton Anderson, Mary Ihli, Wanda Metzinger White, Cody Williams, Jim Harris, Rex Hillmer
Row 4:  Barry LeBeau, Rollie Page, Ray Hunsley, Clif Mason, Mike Kirley, Keith Farries, Diane Gustafson Kehrwald, Doug Stewart, Gil 
Hedman, Denise Torvik Smart, Henry Mott, Fred Lillibridge, Doug Todd, Dale Clelland, Gary Larson, Terry Burge, Jim Hunt, Orville 
Henrickson, Darrell Templeton, Gary Snow, Mike Denton, Bob Thielen (Not pictured: Linda Baker Davis, Rory Barth, Mary Burchill 
Swirzcki, Jud Hins, Diane Swanson Zettler, Marvin Waitman, Prentice Weaver)

Class of 1969 Celebrates 50th Reunion

Having a Reunion?  Let the Foundation 
know and we can help reach your 

classmates.  Contact the Foundation at 
605-224-9016 or jennifer@pefgovs.org 
for class lists, reunion contacts or help 

with reunion locations.

R N NIU OE

Photos courtesy of the Pierre Class of ’79 
Facebook page.

Class of 1979 Celebrates 40th Reunion

Hospital Auxiliary Establishes Scholarship
The volunteers of the Pierre Hospital Auxiliary recently estab-
lished a new scholarship fund to support students pursing a de-
gree in a medical field at a college, university or technical school.  
The Pierre Hospital Auxiliary Scholarship will provide a $1,000 
scholarship to the selected student.

“The Pierre Educational Foundation is very pleased to work with 
the Pierre Hospital Auxiliary to oversee their donation and the 

selection of their scholarship recipient each year,” said Jennifer 
Stalley, Foundation Executive Director. “The Auxiliary is extremely 
generous in sharing their resources to make sure there is support 
for a student pursuing a medical degree,” continued Stalley.  A 
special thanks goes out to Evelyn “Cookie” Hyde, Karen Tedrow, 
Myrna Hartmann, and Pauline Witte for their work in establishing 
this new scholarship to honor the work of the Hospital Auxiliary 
and support a T.F. Riggs student.
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2019 Foundation Scholarships Winners

Mortenson Family Scholarship
This Mortenson Family Scholarship is an award of 
up to $1,600.00 to a T.F. Riggs High School Native 
American senior who will be attending college / 
university or technical school.  The recipient must 
demonstrate academic achievement and desire to 
pursue a post-secondary education.

Miranda Cedillo received the 2019 Mortenson 
Family Scholarship.  Cedillo plans to pursue a 

career in teaching or filmmaking.  She volunteered 
for MOPS and the Discovery Center during high 
school, helping children learn in a variety of venues. 
She is also an accomplished photographer.  She 
participated in the Crazy Horse Summer Program to 
kick off her college career before her official start as 
a student at Black Hills State University.

Miranda Cerdillo
Mortenson Family Scholarship 
Recipient

James and Gertrude Mueller Scholarship
The James and Gertrude Mueller Scholarship is 
offered to a T.F. Riggs High School graduating 
senior planning to enroll in an accredited college 
or university who intends to pursue a career in the 
medical field.  This scholarship is in the amount of 
$3,500. Jordan Thompson received the 2019 Mueller 
Scholarship.  Thompson intends to pursue a career in 
medicine, possibly genetic research.

Thompson maintained a 4.0 grade point average 
while being active in a number of extracurricular 

activities, including being a member of the National 
Honor Society, the Spanish Club, and Future 
Business Leaders of America.  Thompson was the 
track and volleyball manager and attended Girls 
State and YBA.  She served as a page for the state 
legislature and volunteered at the Discovery Center 
and the Gov to Gov store during high school.

Thompson’s passion for pursuing a career in 
healthcare is driven by her own medical challenges. 

Jordan Thompson
James and Gertrude Mueller
and Schliessmann Family
Scholarship Recipient

Charles “Lindy” and Shirley Feeney Scholarship
The Charles “Lindy” and Shirley Feeney Scholarship 
is offered to a T.F. Riggs High School graduating 
senior who is in need of financial assistance to 
further their education beyond high school. The 
purpose of this scholarship is to assist a dedicated 
track athlete in his/her higher education costs. This 
student must have participated in track & field for 
at least three years, and must be accepted to an 
accredited college, university or technical school.  
This scholarship is $1,000.

Frank Becker received the 2019 Feeney Scholarship.  
Becker will attend Black Hills State University in the 
Fall to pursue a career in healthcare. 

Becker was a member of the varsity track team. 
He worked hard to overcome injuries in his track 
career and to continue to compete at the highest 
level.  While his accomplishments on the track were 
impressive, his personal story and plans for the 
future are especially compelling.  

Becker came to TF Riggs via an orphanage in 
Uganda, shortly before beginning his high school 
career.  He worked hard in learning a new culture, 
a new language and settling in a new home.  His 
strong work ethic, kind spirit and commitment to 
his community made him an excellent member of 
the track team and an outstanding member of the 
Class of 2019.

Frank Becker
Charles “Lindy” and Shirley 
Feeney Scholarship Recipient

The Pierre Education Foundation awarded six scholarships this year.  These scholarships are awarded on behalf of 
families who have given endowments to the Foundation so Pierre students can continue their education at the next 
level with financial support.   Each of these donors has selected specific areas of post-secondary education to support 
with their donations.
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(continued on page 5)

Schliessmann Family Scholarship
The Schliessmann Scholarship is offered to a T.F. 
Riggs High School graduating senior planning 
to enroll in an accredited college or university 
to pursue a career in a science, technology, 
engineering or mathematics.  While academic 
success is considered, the scholarship’s purpose 
is to support a student with a high likelihood of 
success in a field.  This scholarship is in the amount 

of $1,000 and is renewable for up to 3 years, for a 
total award of $4,000. Jordan Thompson received 
the 2019 Schliessmann Scholarship.  Thompson has 
a rare health disease.  She overcame complications 
from the disease to excel in her academic career 
and motivate herself to pursue a career in medicine, 
possibly genetic research.  
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Spilde Family 
Scholarship

The Spilde Family Scholarship is a $1,000 
scholarship offered to a T.F. Riggs High 
School graduating senior who is in need 
of financial assistance to further their 
education beyond high school. The 
scholarship is renewable for a second 
year, making it a $2,000 scholarship.  The 
purpose of this scholarship is to assist 
a dedicated student in his/her higher 
education costs.

Annabelle Simpson received the 2019 
Spilde Family Scholarship.  Simpson is 
planning to attend South Dakota State 
University to pursue a degree in pharmacy 
so she can work as a pharmacist in a 
hospital in South Dakota.

Simpson was an active leader in her class.  
She is a member of the Future Leaders of 
America and National Honor Society.  In 
addition to her outstanding academic 
achievements, she was active in student 
government, a long-time member of the 
Pierre Swim Team and 6 year veteran of the 
Pierre Golf Team.  

Herbert and Irene Emde 
Family Scholarship

The Emde Family Scholarship is awarded to 
a T.F. Riggs High School graduating senior 
who is pursuing a degree in education.  
The intent of the $1,000 scholarship is to 
support a student’s efforts to become a 
teacher in an elementary, middle school, 
high school or university setting.  The 
recipient should model characteristics 
of honesty, trustworthiness, caring of 
mankind, and a passion for teaching. 

Ellie Richards received the 2019 Emde 
Scholarship.  Richards plans to attend the 
University of South Dakota to major in 
elementary education.  

In addition to her academic achievements, 
Richards volunteered for a number of 
community organizations, including the 
United Way, Children’s Miracle Network, 
the Community Banquet and Relay for 
Recess during high school.  She wanted 
to be a teacher since she was 4 years old 
and spent countless hours working with 
children ahead of her college plans.

Annabelle Simpson
Spilde Family Scholarship Recipient

Ellie Richards
Herbert and Irene Emde Family Scholarship Recipient

2019 Scholarships Awarded
(continued from page 4)

The Foundation recently awarded 
almost $5,000 to teachers for 
innovative projects in their classrooms. 

Funding went to:

Commission for Riggs Chamber 
Choir 
Rodd Bauck
T.F. Riggs High School
Funds will support commissioning a 
composer to write song especially for 
the Riggs Chamber Choir.

Display Panels for Art Club and Art 
Department Art Shows 
Jill Kokesh
T.F. Riggs High School
Funds will purchase a portable display 
panel for the Art Club and Art 
Department to display art work at
state competitions, exhibitions, and 
displays.

Gov to Gov Be Kind Project 
Terri Johnson
T.F. Riggs High School
Funds will support the Gov to Gov 
program creating a mentoring and 
leadership video on kindness and
teaching tolerance and respect.

Garden Ramsey – Growing 
Sustainability Awareness Through 
Farm to Table Labs 
LaKisha Jordan
T.F. Riggs High School
Funds will provide the materials to 
start and sustain a herb garden for 
students to grow herbs for various 
food courses.

Little Engineers 
Karen Pogany
Buchanan Elementary
Funds will provide materials to be 
used for kindergarten students to 
have hands on science time during 
play time with engineering and STEM 
related items.

Professional Development Book 
Study: Relentless 
Jackie Richey & Jennifer Nedrebo
Districtwide
Funds will support purchasing books 
for District staff taking part in a Book 
Study on the book “Relentless.”

Foundation 
Funded Projects

Pictured right:  Foundation funds 
supported the creation of a sensory 
path on the playground at Jefferson 
Elementary. The Sensory Path provides 
a colorful, creative and playful way for 
kids to build connections in the brain 
that are responsible for sight, touch, 
sound, etc., which enable kids to com-
plete complex, multi-stage tasks, while 
having fun.
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2019 Educator of 
Excellence Nominees

Evening of Excellence Celebrates 
Students and Teachers

PEF President Janelle Toman with 
scholarship recipient Jordan Thompson.

Kelly Brandt, T.F. Riggs High School 
science teacher, was selected as the 
BankWest Educator of Excellence 
and received a $1,500 award from 
BankWest.

The Foundation hosted its inaugural Evening of Excellence on May 2nd to recognize the 
top students of the senior class and the educators who had an impact on their lives.

Evening of Excellence 
Sponsors

Presenting Sponsor
BankWest

Supporting Sponsors
Stulken, Petersen, Lingle,  

Walti, & Jones LLP

Fine Line Auto, Inc. 

Slumberland Furniture

Sanford Health

Brosz Engineering, Inc. 

Capital University Center  
Foundation, Inc. 

Michael and Linda Rush

Kim Bierle, T. F. Riggs High School
Mackenzie Blake, Buchanan Elementary School
Karla Blemaster, Kennedy Elementary School
Kelly Brandt, T.F. Riggs High School
Vasthi Gibson, T.F. Riggs High School
Brittany Green, Brandon Valley High School
Guy Hunter, Georgia Morse Middle School
Teresa Johnson, T. F. Riggs High School
Mackenzie McKeithan-Jensen, 
 	 T. F. Riggs High School
Brianna Postma, T. F. Riggs High School
Jay Schwartz, T. F. Riggs High School
Adam Spoehr, T. F. Riggs High School
Christina Staskewich, T. F. Riggs High School
Elizabeth Vogt, T. F. Riggs High School
Becky Walsh, St. Joseph Elementary School
Paula Weeldreyer, Jefferson Elementary School

PEF Treasurer Nick Marso with 
scholarship recipient Frank Becker.

Mark your calendar for 
Evening of Excellence 

2020
May 7, 2020

PEF Board Member Deanne Booth 
with scholarship recipient Annabelle 
Simpson.

Miranda Cerdillo receives her 
scholarship from Thomas Allerdings.

Ellie Richards receives her scholarship.

Photos by Brandon Campea, 
Campea Photography

PEF Newsletter 201910.indd   6 11/13/19   5:13 PM



Pierre Educational Foundation Contact/Donation Form

First Name __________________________________ MI _________ Last Name ________________________________________

Maiden Name (if applicable) ____________________________________________________ Riggs Grad Year ________________

Address __________________________________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________________________________________ State _________ Zip ____________________

Email ____________________________________________________________ Phone ( _________ ) _______________________

Spouse’s Name ______________________________________________________________ Riggs Grad Year ________________

News or Comments: ________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Enclosed is my gift of $_________________________________

This gift is in:           memory of              honor of ___________________________________________________________________

Designated toward:	 General Donation              New Teacher Welcome Program	     

        			   Scholarship/Enrichment Fund (please specify): ____________________________________________

			   Evening of Excellence Event

Please make checks payable to Pierre Educational Foundation. Thank you!
Mail to: Pierre Educational Foundation, PO Box 94, Pierre, SD 57501

John “Jack” Barnes	  	 In Honor of Mary E Leonard, D. Barnes 
and Jean Zigler Gomez

Ruth Beck	  In Memory of Mr. B Parliman
Janice Bergeson	  	 In Memory of Donald & Gertha (Floyd) 

Berseson and Shane Cronin
Dean Borth	  Foundation Fund
Matthew Brakke	 Foundation Fund
Verne Brakke	  Foundation Fund
Mary Burke	  Foundation Fund
Claudia Douglas	  In Memory of Robert Nelson Coon
Thomas Evans	  In Memory of Vernon Trimble, 1958
John “Jack” Gilbert	  In Memory of Robert E. Rawlins
Mary (Murphy) Gillette	 In Memory of John T. Murphy
Anne Gormley	  In Memory of Bob Parliman
Mary Greenfield		  In Honor of Chuck Woods, Patricia  

Woods Roger,  Tom Woods and Connie Woods
Steve Gregory		   In Honor of the Class of 68 Track & 

Cross Country
Laurie Grondlund	  In Memory of John Stengle
Betty Hanson	 In Memory of A. Doscher
Karen Hasek	  Foundation Fund
Nadine & Jeff Amy	 Foundation Fund

Barbara & Monte Hillestad		   In Memory of Bob Parliman, 
Margret Ruckdaschel, Jo Chandler and Susan Mollison

Jaime Huizenga	 Foundation Fund
Craig Kjar	 Foundation Fund 
Karen Michels	  In Memory of Dr. BO “Lindy” Lindbloom
Jerry Morrissey	  Foundation Fund
Martha Nelson	  In Memory of Polly Nelson
Eric Nelson	 Estate of Pauline Donaldson
David Quimby	  In Memory of Richard Teeslink
Rosemary Rounds	   In Memory of Marlin Scharborough
Margery Scherschligt	   In Memory of Jack Peters
Ann & Jay Schwartz	  In Honor of the Class of 2019, Amber 

Stout, and Teachers of Team Denali
Gaytha TenEyck	 In Honor of Daughter and Grandchildren
Fred & Joan Tweet 	 Foundation Fund
Carol (McIlravy) Van Roekel	 Foundation Fund
Joyce Williams 	 In Memory of Terry Peterson
BankWest - Charles Burke III  	 Foundation Fund
Stulken, Petersen, Lingle, Walti, & Jones LLP	   Foundation Fund
Riter, Rogers, Wattier & Northrup, LLP	   Foundation Fund
Boyd Conzemus Agency, Inc.	   Foundation Fund
May, Adam, Gerdes & Thompson LLP 	 Foundation Fund

Thank You The following is a list of donors to the Pierre Educational Foundation from January 1, 2019 - 
October 31, 2019. Every effort was made to ensure accuracy of the donor list.  If your name 
was omitted or misspelled, please accept our apologies and contact the Foundation with 
corrections at 605-224-9016 or via e-mail at jennifer@pefgovs.org.
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